Tim Gauthier

July 26, 2020

Darlene Janulis – City of Rochester Hills Green Space Advisory Board Matt Einheuser – City of Rochester Hills Natural Resources Manager

Dear Darlene and Matt,

It is with regret that I submit my resignation from the City of Rochester Green Space Advisory Board effective Aug 31, 2020. For years Paula and I have had hopes of retiring to Northern Michigan; then the birth of our first grandchild in Saginaw caused us to re-think locations. And now my employer has given me the go-ahead to work remotely permanently ... So the bottom line is we have sold our Rochester Hills home, bought a new one and are moving to Midland MI around Sept 1<sup>st</sup>.

I'll miss the Green Space Advisory Board members, staff and neighbors as well. Rochester Hills is a special kind of place that recalls many happy memories. I'm proud of what the city has done and will continue to do with community support for preservation of green spaces.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve with you and best wishes for you going forward. Sincerely

Tim Gauthier